
          

2018 Board Members 

President 

Teri Ruiz        931-0118 

Membership 

Barbara Ward         773-3352 

Treasurer 

Tom Sherry       919-903-8255  

Recording Secretary 

Barbara Pena   559-355-6575 

Corresponding Secretary 

Lynda Flynn      907-947-5260 

Activities 

Suzanne Miller         929-8174 

Events Coordinator 

Deb Sherry        919-903-8030 

Newsletter 

Barbara Laurienti     868-8909 

Advisor 

Diane Jankowski     343-9069 

Sunshine 

Alex Kramer             474-8569 
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Nipomo 
Newcomers and 
Social Club News 

NOTICE: Ronald Sommerfield 
passed away on July 13, 2018 af-
ter a long battle with Parkinson's 
Disease.  A Service will be held 
at St. Rafael's Catholic Church, 
5444 Hollister Ave. (Santa Barba-
ra)  on September 14th at 10am. 
A Fellowship will follow. RSV to 
Somm2wine@yahoo.com.  All 
are welcome! 

HARVEST MISSION LIFE DAY 
  Experience early mission life in the 1820s with special demon-
strations and activities 

La Purisima Mission State Park 
Saturday, September 15th from 11am to 2pm  

Bring a picnic lunch.  Dessert and water will be provided.  Mis-
sion Grounds are unpavedðSome walking is required.   

 
If you need  or can provide a ride,  please contact  
Deb Sherry at  debsherry2016@gmail.com 

First of all I would like to thank Carol Bowen for all her hard work 
on the Board as the Editor of our Newcomers Monthly Newsletter. 
She has done an awesome job these past three years. I would also 
like to thank Barbara Laurienti for taking over as the new Newsletter 
Editor. 
 
We are ever so fortunate to be living here on the beautiful central 
coast -where else is the weather so magnificent year round.  It is also 
the perfect excuse to get out and enjoy our outdoor activities, such as 
our Wednesday morning Beach Walkers, both menôs and womenôs 
Monday Hiking groups, and donôt forget the Friday afternoon Lawn 
Bowling group.  If you are interested in joining any of these groups 
contact Suzanne Miller our Activities coordinator.  
 
Bingo on Saturday the 18th, was a great success thanks to all the 
hard work of Suzanne Miller and her husband Brad. Everyone had a 
fun time, and are looking forward to the next time we have Bingo.  
 
I am also pleased to announce we now have volunteers who will take 
over next year for the last two board of directors positions, President 
and Membership.  

Teri 

Notice: Barb Hunt, a long standing member of 
our Nipomo Newcomers Club,  passed away on 
Sunday August 26th.  Barb was active and in-
volved in every aspect of our club.  She will be 
greatly missed. 



 
B I N G O ! 

Club Activities 

Fun Meetup on August 12, 2018 at the Arroyo Grande Heritage Park Rotary Band-
stand.  Fun for all listening to Jazz and visiting with Newcomer friends. 

Bingo winners were Joanne LaPlante, Larry Mere-
dith, Joanne Sher, Jan Gallagher, Jennifer Leland, 
and the top prize of $125 was won by Kay Sperry. 
 


